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Dear Praying Friends,                                                                                                         March 5, 

2022 

     Greetings in the name of the great God and almighty Lord of Lords! 2022 has already been an 

interesting and exciting year for us. Let me share what is happening. 

1. In January, the entire family ended getting Covid.  It was a rough 4 weeks or so, but I´m 

happy to report that we are finally all 100%. 

2. We did an Evangelism training course the second weekend and have returned to door-to-door 

evangelism.  

3. Four souls have accepted Christ! Praise the Lord for His work! Please pray for the growth of 

Rafael, Isabel, Tiago e Camila. 

4. Since the beginning of the church, I have asked God to call men into full-time ministry. 

During our twenty-eight years, God has been pleased to honor that request. Three men were 

called, ordained and now pastor churches out of the church in Arembepe. February 23, I asked 

Edevaldo, one of the deacons, to preach for the Wednesday night service. At the end of his 

sermon, he let us all know that God has called him to preach the gospel. Praise the Lord He is 

still calling men! We had a sweet time as the men of the church prayed over him and asked 

God’s blessing and leading on his future ministry. Please pray for Edevaldo and his family for 

God’s leading and direction. Please pray also for Izaque, who is called to preach and has been 

doing an internship with me as he studies in the Institute. I covet your prayers for wisdom and 

grace from on high to prepare these men to serve our Master in His work. 

5. God allowed us to open this semester of the Bible Institute on Monday, February 14, with 12 

students, even 2 out of state who are participating through Zoom. 

6. We praise the Lord for the progress of the church construction of our second church in 

Jacuípe. The walls are now to the point where they will put the crossbeams up and then the 

concrete slab on that will serve as the roof temporarily and floor for the second floor. We are 

trusting God that very soon they will have their first service in their new building. 

      Paul said in Ephesians 2: 20-21 “Now unto him that is able to do exceeding abundantly 

above all that we ask or think, according to the power that worketh in us, Unto him be glory in 

the church by Christ Jesus throughout all ages, world without end.” I have once again seen this 

verse proved true in our lives and ministry. May our Lord Jesus be glorified for all that He has 

done! Thank you for your faithful part in what He is doing! We remain…. 

                                                               Yours in the white fields, 

                                                               Frank, Darla, Campbell, Cait, Sofia and Stefan Brim 
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